
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

November 18th, 2021
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Miller, Hoffman and Moyle. Trustee Heide was granted an excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the October regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Codere to approve. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Sam Stonelake from KEDA was on hand to brief the Council about the continuing participation of the Village in the Redevelopment Ready Community program. He said that it was still a beneficial program even though it was not currently required for the CDBG grant applications.  
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over several footnotes. After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  44,870.15
 Water Fund

    
 $  14,373.72
Major Streets Fund

$     1,829.44
Local Streets Fund

$     2,455.44
 Municipal Streets    
 $    7,554.85
Sanitation Fund

$    5,114.42
TOTAL

          $   76,198.02
Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Reese, Moyle, Codere, Hoffman and Miller.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced the MDOT maintenance contract for the State trunkline, which had been discussed at the previous meeting. He said the agreement was mostly unchanged from previous agreements and would set Village trunkline responsibilities for maintenance for the term of the agreement. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the presented terms and authorize the clerk and President to sign the agreement on behalf of the Village and accept the terms outlined therein. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Poirier read a letter of resignation submitted by Trustee Heide. No action was taken on the letter as the Council decided to defer it for a bit to give Heide  a chance to recuperate and make a determination after a time.
Poirier said that the new official population for the Village in the 2020 census went from 1,007 in 2010 to 1,014. This meant that revenue sharing and road funding, which were calculated on a per capita basis, would increase by a grand total if $17.00 for the year.
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Poirier then presented a copy of the fire report written by Chief Kotila. He said the big news there was a change in the date of the annual water cross event from its former weekend at the end of July to a new slot in the middle of June. Trustee Codere said that this meant a probable increase in participants since it was now part of the points chase on the circuit which would mean more revenue. A motion was made by trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Public Works Report:

Poirier gave a brief summary of the report, including an update on the newly purchased street sweeper. He said it would not be put through its paces until spring but seemed like a solid unit.  
Downtown Development Authority:

Trustee Pummill gave the report. He said that two DDA board member terms had expired – Bonnie Loukas and Vicki Englund. He said Bonnie was interested in continuing and Vicki had not yet made up her mind, and to that end recommended Ms. Loukas for re-appointment to the Village Council. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to appoint Ms. Loukas to a new 4-yr. term. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Pummill said that the 2022 Farmer’s Market would be moving to Friday evenings to accommodate other local markets. More flower pots would be ourchased for the new year as well. Also, he said that the canopies used for the Market were DDA canopies and use by other Village departments should be preceded by permission as a couple were damaged this past year.

Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

There was no report.
Infrastructure:    

No report.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation:

No report.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Codere.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:14 pm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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